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H 
AS ANYONE ever said to 

you, òPlease sit down!ó? 

If so, why were they saying that 

to you? Did they want you to 

slow down? Did they want you 

to listen to them? Did they 

want to redirect your energy? 

Did they ________? (You fill in 

the blank.) And when you heard 

that spoken to you, did you 

hear it as an imperative or an 

invitation? 

Sitting downñpausing to listenñ

redirecting our energyñthese are 

thoughts that come to mind 

when I consider a question that 

I have been asked numerous 

times over the past couple of 

months. The question I have 

been asked is, òSo, now what is 

our new Pastor going to be 

doing here at St. John?ó And 

this is what he is going to do. 

Pastor Schermbeck is going to: 

È encourage us to sit down 

È encourage us to redirect 

our energy 

È encourage us to listen 

so that we can focus on the one 

thing that is needfulñJesus! 

As he begins serving on our 

Pastoral Care Team, I thought 

it would be great if we all 

worked to be on the same page 

in regard to what Pastor Andy 

is going to be doing. First, he 

will not be replacing Pastor 

Ratcliffe. That is not why God 

brought Pastor Andy here. And, 

speaking as one of Pastor 

Ratcliffeõs friends and former 

coworkers, no one could ever 

replace that guy. Each pastor, 

just like each child of God, is 

unique, different, and special. 

So, if he is not replacing Pastor 

Ratcliffe, what is he going to be 

doing? As I mentioned before, 

he, like the rest of the Pastoral 

Care Team and Ministry Staff, 

is going to encourage us to 

focus on the one thing that is 

needfulñJesus Christ. He is 

going to use his God-given gifts 

so that in his teaching, 

counseling, preaching, leading, 

and visiting he will help us to be 

like Mary, the sister of Martha 

in Luke 10, so that we sit down 

and pause to listen again to the 

very Word of God. In doing so, 

God will use Pastor Andy in 

various settings in our lives, in 

the life of the congregation, and 

in our community, so that we 

can hear Jesus say to us, òYou 

are forgiven; you are loved; you 

are Godõs child; you are secure 

in Me; you have been saved; 

you have the promise of 

eternity; you have My peace!ó 

As far as the specifics outside 

of the teaching, counseling, 

preaching, leading, and visiting, 

those will be developed as 

Pastor Andy is integrated into 

the Pastoral Care Team and the 

Shepherding Staff during the 

coming 

months. Unlike 

the call for Pas-

tor Ratcliffe 

wherein it 

specified that 

he was to be 

our Pastor for 

Nurture Minis-

try with a connection with 

youth, the call for Pastor Andy 

was not as specific. The Call 

Committee did discuss with all 

of the candidates the following 

characteristics that the Elders 

and the Call Committee highly 

desired in our next Associate 

Pastor:  

1. Demonstrated ability to 

appreciate and connect in 

meaningful ways with the 

young adult sectors of our 

congregationõs and 

communityõs demographics. 

2. Demonstrated ability to 

appreciate and connect in 

meaningful ways with the 

college-age students, 

including students who attend 

Concordia University, 

Nebraska. 

3. Demonstrated technological 

and social media literacy 

which has been used for 

reaching out with the Gospel 

message of Jesus Christ. 

4. Demonstrated ability to 
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Please sit down! 

Incline your 

ear and come 

to me; hear, 

that your soul 

may live. 

Isaiah  55:3 
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 connection points for St. 

Johnõs ministry context. 

5. 

ing message of the Gospel. 

Therefore, the coming months 

will provide the time needed for 

the Pastoral Care Team and the 

Shepherding Staff to get to 

know Pastor Andy and his God-

given gifts. As we learn of each 

other and consider the ministry 

needs that are present in the 

congregation and community, 

the areas of ministry in which 

Pastor Andy serves will be 

brought to the forefront. In 

doing it this way, it is the prayer 

of the Call Committee and the 

Board of Elders that his skill set 

of Pastor will be utilized to its 

potential as we desire to 

continue on in a dynamic, 

Gospel-centered ministry that 

helps people of all ages from 

the congregation, community, 

and Concordia University to 

please sit down and meet Jesus, the 

one thing that is needful in each 

of our lives.  

So, in light of the blessing of 

Pastor Andy joining our 

Pastoral Care Team and 

Shepherding Staff, I ask this of 

each one of youñprayer. Pray 

that the Lord of the Church 

would bless us all as the 

Priesthood of All Believers in 

this place, to grow in our love 

for one another and our service 

together in order that all of us 

may spend time with Jesus in 

His Word and then proclaim 

and practice the Love of Christ 

into the community and 

beyond. 

Your brother in Christ, 

P 
ASTOR ANDY 

SCHERMBECK 

was installed as 

associate pastor on 

Sunday, July 21. What 

a joy it was to 

celebrate this event! 

We had been praying 

for the day when the 

Lord of the church 

would send us 

another Under- 

Pastor Schermbeck installed 
shepherd, Pastor, to assist us in 

the work that the Lord has called 

us to do here at St. John. By Godõs 

grace, Pastor Andy and his wife, 

Becca, and their children, Luke, 

Joanna, Sam, and Ben were led to 

come and serve among us. May 

you continue to welcome them 

with open arms during this time 

of major transition in their lives. 

Pastor Bruick 

Summer brings much mission activity 

I  
T IS EXCITING  to take note 

of on-going mission activity 

both at home and abroad. In 

June, Summer Horizons was 

held for the 10th year (see 

article page 7). Also for the 10th 

year St. John sponsored a team 

to Alaska (see article page 3). 

Through St. John School and 

our church's Mission Efforts 

fund we sponsored teacher 

Brianne Stahlecker on a mission 

trip to Cambodia, where she 

served under the Garuna 

Foundation. Funding included 

support of three children from 

the Garuna School. Brianne 

asks that we consider respon-

soring Elika, Eng and York. 

In July we were blessed to 

welcome Emily and Jacob 

Belvery from south China. Both 

Emily and Jacob graduated 

from Concordia a few years ago 

and Emily adopted St. John as 

her "second home 

congregation." Emily does 

much of the work of a director 

of Christian education for the 

Lutheran church in a city of 20 

million. Husband Jacob assists 

in a variety of ways. Emily says 

that currently there are a million 

new Christian converts in China 

each year! There is a great need 

for workers to assist in follow-

up and outreach in China, but  

             See Missions page 3 

A new sign for the St. John front lawn 

will welcome Concordia students 

when they arrive in a few weeks. It 

was designed by Bill Wolfram. 
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It is the prayer of 
the Call Committee 

and the Board of 
Elders that the skill 
set of Pastor Andy 
will be utilized to 

its potential. 
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T 
HE ALASKA MISSION 

TEAM responded to Godõs 

call when a last-minute change 

sent the leaders of the team 

scrambling to plan new ways to 

bring the Good News and 

human care to the needy in 

Alaska. 

After months of planning a 

return trip to the village of 

Akiachak, the team suddenly 

learned that the village was 

unable to host them this year 

because of the unavailability of 

housing. 

Pam and Bill Peters, team 

leaders, immediately worked 

with Jan Bruick, Servant and 

Event Coordinator for Alaska 

Mission for Christ, to develop a 

new plan, recognizing that God 

had a different mission for them. 

Switching to a òWork and Wit-

nessó team, the group prepared 

to be based in Anchorage and 

reach out to nearby places that 

needed support. The òworkó 

part included patching and 

painting walls, mowing, weed-

whacking, and re-striping an 

entire parking lot at Beautiful 

Savior Lutheran Church/

Anchor Lutheran School. One 

staff person does all of the 

custodial, maintenance, and out-

door work there, and has been 

seen mowing at 11 p.m. Because 

of mower break-downs and the 

sudden death of his long-time 

volunteer helper, most of the 

outdoor work had not been 

done yet. The St. John team 

helped greatly to relieve some 

work pressure for him. 

Other team labor included 

distributing food at Lutheran 

Social Servicesõ Mobile Food 

Pantry and Bank; trimming 

trees, picking up trash, and 

power-washing a building at the 

Community Pregnancy Center; 

cleaning a vacant lot for the 

homeless at Wasilla, Alaska; and 

cleaning up property and 

repairing drain spouts at Family 

Promise, Wasilla. 

The òwitnessó opportunities 

included conducting a chapel 

service at Anchor Lutheran 

School for more than 100 

students, leading a Bible study at 

Parachutes Teen Club, assisting 

during worship service at 

Anchorage Lutheran Church, 

conducting a devotion at Family 

Promise, and 

personally sharing 

faith with individ-

uals in the work 

projects.  

Pam Peters 

commented.  

òWe learned a lot 

about the Anchor-

age area needs for 

outreach.ó  

Mike Meyer added, 

òAt the Community 

Pregnancy Center in 

Anchorage, we were 

shown a room where abortions 

had once been performed by a 

previous tenant. That room is 

now used to help pregnant 

women and couples. see their 

baby with ultrasound. It was a 

powerful reminder that God can 

take something awful, and 

change it for His good!ó 

A special thank you came by 

email from Greg Monrad, 

Executive Director of 

Community Pregnancy Center. 

òI just wanted to say a big Thank 

you to you and your team for 

the amazing blessing your work 

on Friday was!ó he said. 

Alaska Mission Team transitions to a 
ñWork and Witnessò group   by Marlene Block 

there are cautions and limitations. 

Instead of advertising òSunday 

School" they changed it to 

"Vineyard," which the Chinese 

government has allowed so far.  

Finally, we can't leave out our 

St. John members. Debbie 

Brutlag left July 15 to begin her 

service with Mission of Christ 

Network in Stronghold 

Cambodia, where she will teach 

English and linguistics. We will 

hear more of her story when she 

returns in October. Jan Bruick 

continues her work as Servant 

Event Coordinator for Alaska 

Mission for Christ. Teams will 

arrive through early August. She 

and Pastor Bruick were able to 

travel to Fairbanks in July to 

meet with three teams serving in 

that region on VBS and Work 

and Witness ministry. They also 

traveled to the state capital, 

Juneau, where they were able to 

build ministry connections at 

Faith Lutheran Church. In 

Southeast Alaska they explored 

native cultures. Jan plans to 

return to her St. John faith 

family August 20. 

Marv Plamann, chair 

Mission Committee 
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